The Premier, 
Mr Morris Iemma,
Level 40 Governor Macquarie Tower,
1 Farrer Place,
SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Mr Iemma,

In this era of changing weather patterns I would urge you to reconsider the proposal to dam the Williams River at Tillegra in the Hunter Valley.

The proposed dam would destroy one of the healthiest rivers in the state and drown fertile land, driving people from farms that in some cases have been in the family for generations. It would also be yet another impost on a small, struggling country town, Dungog.

There is ample evidence of changing rainfall patterns across the state and the folly of continuing to use 19th century technology like large dams, just look at Warragamba Dam and the failure of the rainfall in its catchment area.

Your own government has just recently extolled the virtues of one of the alternatives – rainwater harvesting – with the installation of tanks in Macquarie Street.

I urge you to implement the wider application of such water management techniques coupled with education programs to rein in demand on water resources.

Harvest the rainwater Mr Iemma, don’t spend millions, if not billions, to dam a healthy river!

I look forward to your reply.

Yours in hope,

